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Important Update: Changes to Our Appointment System 

We are moving to Total Triage from 1st September 2025 
 

Dear Patients, 

 

Following a meeting and guidance from North East London Integrated Care Board and in line with 

the NHS 10-Year Plan, we will be moving to a total triage system for all patient appointments 

starting from 1st of September 2025.  

 

This is a national NHS project, and all general practices must adopt the system by October 2025. 

Many have already done so and the feedback is excellent. Waiting times are significantly reduced. 

Wasting time queuing on the phone or at a reception desk is avoided.  

 

Dealing with all requests in one single process is simpler and more efficient. It allows the entire 

team to immediately co-ordinate their efforts to give every patient the best possible response. 

 

 

What is Total Triage? 

 

Triage is the familiar process by which a clinician examines the information that you, the patient, 

present and decides about the best way forward.  

 

Total Triage is a General Practice workflow where it allows patients to submit their symptoms or 

requests to their own GP electronically, and offers around the clock NHS self-help information, 

signposting to services, and a symptom checker, triaged before making an appointment. 

 

You can check health symptoms online and receive on the spot medical advice and treatment 

guidance thanks to NHS content. This part of the Total Triage service is available 24/7. 

 

Total triage has been built by NHS GPs for NHS patients, designed to enhance patient access, 

improve practice efficiencies and signpost patients to the right place at the right time for their care. 

 

All patient requests will be triaged by one of our experienced clinicians who will decide what the 

best course of action is. Where necessary, we might ask you to answer a few additional questions 

to help our doctor prioritise those patients who need more urgent care. 
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You could be given a face to face or telephone appointment; you could have a reply from the GP 

with self-care advice, or you could be signposted to a more appropriate service. 

 

We will have three types of appointments: 

 

1. Same day – for emergencies (A link will be sent to your phone to book or a member of staff 

will contact you to book the appointment)  

2. Within 2 days – for patients that need to see or speak to a healthcare professional soon, but 

not urgently (You will receive a self-book link to book your appointment) 

3. More than 2 days – for routine appointments (You will receive a self-book link to book your 

appointment) 

 

How does it work? 

 

All patients need to submit their request via the surgery’s website by filling the ‘Get help for any 

health problem’ form (eConsult): 

 

 
 

 

Ideally, patients will submit their own request however we appreciate that this may not be possible 

for some. If you are unable to use or access the online form then please contact the surgery in the 

usual way and we will complete the request for you, which will be added to the triage list to be 

reviewed by the clinician. This may increase the wait time of course. So, we advise you use 

the online service if you can. 

 

After the clinician reviews your request, you will receive  

• a link text to book an appointment (which may be same day or a less urgent) 

• a call to be offered a same day appointment 



• a message with advice from the GP. 

 

Please note that in order for the clinician to triage your request in a timely manner it is very 

important to provide detailed and accurate information about your symptoms. 

 

For example, if a patient has a cough, it would be much easier for the clinician to triage the request 

with the following information: ‘I have had a cough for 10 days. I have already used over the 

counter medicine but it is not helping. In the last couple of days my cough has been getting worse 

and it feels more chesty. I also have a high temperature.’ 

 

If the information given is less detailed, such as ‘I have had a cough for 10 days’, it makes it harder 

for the clinician to triage, and we will need more information. 

 

The Total Triage service will be open Monday to Friday. During the weekend or bank holidays 

please continue to use the 111 service or call 999 for life threatening emergencies.  

 

If your problem is urgent but not a 999 issue you still need to complete the online form. Doing that 

as early as possible in the day will ensure that it is dealt with quickly. 

 

How does Total Triage benefit me? 

 

We know that change can be difficult sometimes, but we are confident that Total Triage will bring 

many benefits to our patients – for example: 

 

• It’s been shown to reduce waiting times, and it enables us to attend to your medical needs 

more promptly. 

• Digital communication means you can engage with us from the comfort of your home or 

workplace. 

• It ensures that limited healthcare resources are allocated to patients who need them most 

urgently. 

• It will address the increasing demand for appointments and reduce the frustration of having 

to call and be in a long queue at 8am. 

• You may not need a trip to the surgery at all because you have been quickly and efficiently 

signposted to on-the-spot targeted help. 

• Reception staff should have more time to help patients who are more vulnerable 

 

All patients wanting advice or an appointment with a GP will have to fill in a eConsult form, 

there are no exceptions.  

 

Please ensure that the practice has your current mobile telephone number.  If you are unable 

to access the online links, please let the reception team know when you call for an appointment. 



 

As we will be filling the same form online for patients that call the practice, the telephone calls will 

take longer.  Calling in to get them filled in will NOT prioritise your form.  Priority is on clinical need 

only.   

 

We do recognize that some patients may find this change challenging and need more support 

when it comes to using electronic communication facilities. If you have any questions or concerns, 

our team is of course still here to offer you help and guidance. 

 

There will be support sessions with demonstrations led by: 

 

Steve G A Maingot, PhD (Hon), MBA, M.Sc., B.Sc. (Hons) 

Health Informatics Specialist and Governance 

NHS App Ambassador and NHS AI Ambassador 

 

We are grateful to Tyler Alexander and Jason Davies, plus volunteers, joining us from Age UK. 

 

Dates for the support sessions: 

  

Thursday 28th August (2-4pm) - Staff and Friends of the Practice 

Tuesday 2nd September (2-4pm) 

Thursday 11th September (2-4pm) 

Tuesday 16th September (2-4pm) 

Thursday 25th September (2-4pm) 

 

 

The sessions will be drop-ins. A number of volunteers will provide digital help (using your 

smartphone, security tips, apps, in particular NHS App). See flyer below. 

 

Thank you for supporting us with this new project. 

 

You may like to consider sending any comments to our new Friends of the Practice Group 

(FOPwoodstreet@hotmail.com), who will always respond and/or bring them to the attention of the 

team at Wood Street.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Dr. G. Ivbijaro 
Book at Community 

Pharmacist 
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